Planning Manager 

North Devon District Council

Civic Centre

Barnstaple

EX31 1EA


13 September 2006

Dear Sir

NORTH DEVON DISTRICT COUNCIL: VALIDATION CHECKLIST CONSULTATION

Thank you for asking the Home Builders Federation to comment on the above, the HBF has considered the document and makes the following comments.

The HBF calls into question the requirement for the various statements referred to in Annex D.  Some of which would already be provided and assessed within an Environmental Impact Assessment and therefore consider it unnecessary to require further statements which would effectively repeat this process.

In addition, it is unclear how this requirement will speed up the planning process.  The HBF consider this to be both demanding on the developer and the Local Planning Authority in terms of preparing and assessing the documents respectively.  

This could result in constraining housing development within North Devon as these procedures would complicate the bringing forward of land for development.  The HBF consider that the list of required Supporting Information outlined in Annex D is too detailed and would add another onerous hurdle to submitting a planning application.

The HBF would also like to add that pre-application consultation is not a statutory requirement.  Although the advantages of pre-application consultation with the local community is recognised in some instances, it must also be recognised that in some situations it will be inappropriate.  For example where developers legal obligations and confidentially preclude this.  Such consultation is optional and the lack of pre-application community involvement should not be seen as a determining factor in a planning application.  In additional, applicants must be allowed to decide the most appropriate means of community involvement and not be required to follow a prescribed method.

I hope you find these comments useful.  

Yours faithfully

Hanna Mawson

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West 

Please note the change of name to the Home Builders Federation and our change of address below.  Please can you amend your records accordingly.

